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Follow us on:�

�

MASSES�

Saturday Anticipated……6pm�

Sunday…………6:30am, 10am,�

� 12noon & 6pm�

Weekdays (Monday−Saturday): 

8:15am & 12:05pm�

Televised Masses�

(Comcast � Cable channel 95)�

Weekdays………………8:15am�

Sundays…………………10am�

�

NOVENA TO OUR MOTHER 

OF PERPETUAL HELP�

Wednesdays�

7pm…Exposition & Confessions�

7:30pm………Novena Prayers�

�

CONFESSIONS�

Wednesdays……7pm�7:30pm�

Fridays………………12:45pm�

Saturdays……12:45pm & 7pm�

SAINT REGIS�

�

MAILING ADDRESS�

3235 Parkview Avenue�

Pittsburgh, PA 15213�

�

DIRECTORY�

Parish Office: (412) 681�9365�

Fax: (412) 681�1175�

Email: 

stregisparish@outlook.com�

Website:�

facebook.com/stregischurchpgh�

�

MASSES�

Sunday…………………10am, 

12noon (Spanish Mass)�

Weekdays (Thursday)…10am�

�

�

CONFESSIONS�

 Sundays………………9:30am�

SAINT ROSALIA�

�

MAILING ADDRESS�

411 Greenfield Avenue�

Pittsburgh, PA 15207�

�

DIRECTORY�

Parish Office: (412) 421�5766�

Fax: (412) 421�4529�

Email: 

strosaliaparish@gmail.com�

Website: 

www.strosaliaparish.org�

�

MASSES�

Saturday Anticipated……4pm�

Sunday……………………11am�

Weekdays (Tuesday & Friday): 

10am�

�

CONFESSIONS�

Saturdays………………3:15pm�

SAINT STEPHEN�

�

MAILING ADDRESS�

5115 Second Avenue�

Pittsburgh, PA 15207�

�

DIRECTORY�

Parish Office: (412) 421�9210�

Fax: (412) 421�6421�

Email: 

saintstephen@verizon.net�

Website:�

www.ststephen�hazelwood.org�

�

MASSES�

Sunday…………………9:30am�

Weekdays (Monday & Wednesday): 

10am�

�

�

CONFESSIONS�

Sundays………………8:45am�

Four Parishes: One Faith Community 

CLERGY TEAM�

Very Reverend Kris D. Stubna, S.T.D.………………………………………Administrator and Rector�

Reverend Adam Potter, S.T.L.…………………………………………………………Parochial Vicar�

Reverend Daniel Walsh, C.S.Sp..………………………………………………………Parochial Vicar�

Reverend Mark A. Thomas……………………………………….Institutional Chaplain, In Residence�

Deacon Thomas Berna, Ph.D.…………………………………………………………………..Deacon�

�

STATEMENT OF MISSION�

As we journey together On Mission for the Church Alive, the Catholic Community of Greenfield, 

Hazelwood and Oakland seeks to proclaim, witness and share the Good News of Jesus Christ with 

everyone. Empowered by the Holy Spirit and nourished by the Eucharist, our parish communities 

welcome all to come and to join us on our mission to deepen our faith and holiness, grow in our love 

for God and others, and extend charity to all, especially the poor and those in need.�
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SCRIPTURE REFLECTION�

�

In his apostolic letter that ushered in the new   

millennium thirteen years ago, Blessed Pope 

John Paul II called to mind the scene from today’s 

Gospel. He invited the Church to take to heart the 

words of Jesus to Simon Peter after they had 

been fishing all night with no success. In Latin the 

words are “Duc in altum!” Put out into the deep. 

Despite their hard work and tired bodies, Simon 

Peter and the disciples trusted in the command of 

Jesus and we read in today’s Gospel that they 

“caught a great number of fish and their nets were 

tearing…the boats were in danger of sinking.” 

Blessed Pope John Paul II reflected: “Duc in    

altum! These words ring out for us today, and 

they invite us to remember the past with gratitude, 

to live the present with enthusiasm and to look 

forward to the future with confidence: Jesus Christ 

is the same yesterday and today and forever.”�

�

The readings today speak to us in a particular 

way of the task that has been entrusted to us in 

faith. Saint Paul reminds the early Christians of 

the treasure they have received through the     

preaching of the apostle. The Gospel we have 

received speaks to us with certainty that Jesus 

Christ died for our sins and was raised up through 

the power God and continues to be present 

through the grace of the Holy Spirit in the Church. 

As Saint Paul says: “Through (this Gospel) you 

are also being saved, if you hold fast to the word, 

I preached to you.” Our faith in Jesus Christ leads 

to conversion of heart and the salvation of our 

souls. There could be nothing for which we long 

than to know the Lord and to embrace his way. 

The prophet Isaiah speaks of that transforming 

experience: “See now that this has touched your 

lips, your wickedness is removed, your sin 

purged.” Is it no wonder that the people of God 

could cry out with one voice the great song of 

praise: “Holy, holy, holy is the Lord of hosts! All 

the earth is filled with his glory!” It is this same act 

of praise that we continue to proclaim at every 

Mass as we begin the Eucharistic prayer.�

�

But the readings remind us that this treasure of 

faith that has made us God’s own in Jesus Christ 

must be shared with others. Like Saint Paul, each 

of us through baptism shares in the task of      

proclaiming the Gospel so that others may come 

to believe in the Truth of God’s saving Word and 

experience his love and mercy. As Jesus         

reminded Peter. “Do not be afraid. From now on 

you will be catching men.” So, it has been the  

perennial task of the Church to evangelize, to 

share the good news, to lead others to the Gospel 

by word and deed. Pope Francis has called each 

of us to reflect on the gift of faith we have        

received through the preaching of others and to 

commit ourselves more deeply to the work of 

passing on what we have ourselves received. 

Saint Paul expressed that work beautifully in his 

letter to the Romans: How, then, can they call on 

the one they have not believed in? And how can 

they believe in the one of whom they have not 

heard? And how can they hear without someone 

preaching to them? And how can they preach 

unless they are sent? As it is written, "How  

beautiful are the feet of those who bring good 

news!"�

�

Duc in altum! Put out into the deep. From now 

on we must all be catchers of men and    

women, leading them to the new life of grace 

by our efforts to share the Good News. Jesus 

Christ is the same yesterday, today and      

forever.�

PASTOR’S REFLECTION�

�

1.� On Sunday afternoon, January 27, the parish  

community of Saint Rosalia came together in a 

great and beautiful way in sponsoring a Spaghetti 

Dinner � and a whole lot more � in support of three

�year�old Madison Welsh who has been diagnosed 

with pediatric multiple sclerosis � a very rare    

condition. The social hall was transformed into a 

beautiful and uplifting environment in a show of 

loving support for Madison. Her parents and 

grandparents were there � along with Madison � 

and many other family members and friends. More 

than 800 people came through. There were raffles, 

auctions, a 50�50 raffle, balloon making, face 

painting and some really delicious spaghetti and 

meatballs. It was a proud and happy day for our 

parish family to see so many people come         

together and make this magical afternoon a reality. 

Thanks to everyone who worked so very hard and 

for many hours! It speaks to the deep faith,      

compassion and care we have for our neighbors 

and for those in need. This is truly what it means to 

be a faith community. Please continue to pray for 

Madison and her family. If you want to make a 

contribution to this important effort you can do that 

through the parish rectory at Saint Rosalia.�

�

2.� Once again, some people have fallen victim to an 

email scam seeking money under false pretenses. 

Someone created a false email using my name 

and sending it out to a number of people on my 

contact list (these things happen regularly I have 

been told). The issue is that while my name was 

used, the email was not my email. Always check 

the email address, not just the name, to be sure 

the email is correct. And never fall for a plea for 
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BIRTHDAY BLESSINGS to our pastor and rector, 

FATHER KRIS STUBNA, as he celebrates his      

birthday on Wednesday, February 13. May God      

continue to shower his blessings upon him.�

�

THE WORLD DAY OF PRAYER FOR THE SICK 

will be celebrated next Monday, February 11 � the day 

on which the Church commemorates the feast of Our 

Lady of Lourdes. World Day of Prayer for the Sick has 

three consistent themes. First, it reminds the faithful to 

pray intensely and sincerely for those who are sick. 

Second, the celebration invites Christians to reflect on 

and respond to human suffering. And third, this day 

recognizes and honors all persons who work in health 

care and serve as caregivers. In his message for the 

2019 World Day of the Sick, Pope Francis wrote that 

“the Church sees in the sick the special presence of 

the suffering Christ.” He offers encouragement and 

hope to all who suffer in anyway as the sick are joined 

closely to the sufferings of Christ. Our Holy Father also 

reminds each of us that “by baptism and confirmation 

we are called to be the Good Samaritan to all who   

suffer. When we come close with tenderness to those 

in need of care, we bring the hope and the smile of 

God amid the contradictions of the world.” We will    

remember all the sick of our parish in a special way at 

all the Masses celebrated on February 11.�

�

money without picking up the phone and calling the 

person. Always seek to verify the authenticity of 

the email before doing anything. We did report the 

scam to the various authorities. I was informed this 

happens often and that people like to use the 

name of the clergy person to elicit a response. If 

you get any email asking for money, your           

telephone number or asking you to send it to a  

different address � please do not respond! These 

are sure signs you are being scammed.�

�

3.� Sadly, the votive boxes at the Cathedral were   

broken into again this past week. It happens from 

time to time. It is a reminder that everyone in our 

parishes needs to be vigilant in watching for      

suspicious behavior and to respond immediately by 

calling 911. The police have asked us to call if we 

see anything suspicious so they can come         

immediately to investigate and have a better 

chance to catch the people involved. If you see any 

signs of damage to anything, please contact the 

rectory immediately. We have a 24�hour answering 

service that contacts me and the other priests    

immediately. There were some people who saw 

that the boxes were damaged but never said     

anything � that isn’t a big help to us as we need to 

narrow down the time that it occurred and as soon 

as you see something report it! We all need to be 

vigilant in caring for our Churches.�

THE NATIONAL CELEBRATION OF WORLD 

MARRIAGE DAY is today, Sunday, February 10. 

World Marriage Day is an annual event, sponsored by 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter, the largest Catholic 

pro�marriage and family movement in the world. It  

honors and affirms the vocation of husbands and 

wives and the positive impact of their dedicated       

example on our society, families, communities, 

Church, and nation. It is an opportunity to affirm our 

married couples for their faithful witness to the Church 

in living out their vocation, and to pray for them and 

their families. We will offer a special blessing to all 

married and engaged couples at each of the Masses. 

May God bless you.�

�

ANNUAL WHITE MASS, sponsored by the Catholic 

Medical Association, will be celebrated today at the 

12:00 Noon Mass. We welcome all healthcare         

professionals, students, and their families who are  

attending this special Mass with Bishop Zubik         

presiding. A reception will follow in the social hall.�

�

PRE�BAPTISMAL CLASS is required for all parents 

who desire to have their child baptized. Deacon Tom 

Berna conducts monthly classes for anyone in the four 

parishes in our grouping. The next class is scheduled 

for Thursday, February 21 at 6:30 pm in the social hall 

of the Cathedral. Please call the parish office to       

register.�

�

A MASS OF REMEMBRANCE AND HEALING 

will be celebrated by Bishop Zubik at the Cathedral 

today, Sunday, February 10 at 2:30 pm. At this Mass 

we will remember and pray for all those who have died 

from drug addiction and to seek healing for those who 

have survived the death of a loved one due to drug 

addiction. All are welcome to participate.�

�

THE FAMILY CATECHETICAL PROGRAM seeks 

to gather all families with children in pre�K through 

grade 8 to a program one Sunday each month from 

September through May. Regardless of whether your 

children are in Catholic school, parish religious        

education, or being homeschooled, this program      

invites all our families in our parish grouping to gather 

for fellowship and faith learning so that we can get to 

know each other and provide additional opportunities 

for our parents and our children to grow more deeply in 

their Catholic faith. This program begins immediately 

following the 10:00 am Mass � from 11:15 am until 1:15 

pm in the parish social hall. This year’s remaining   

family faith formation program dates are FEBRUARY 

24, MARCH 24 and APRIL 28. PLEASE MARK 

YOUR CALENDARS; SHARE THE WORD WITH 

OTHER FAMILIES. MAKE A COMMITMENT TO JOIN 

US. Read the bulletin for more information. Our second 

and eighth grade students preparing for Holy        

Communion and Confirmation are expected to        

participate along with their parents. All families from 

any parish in our grouping are welcome to join us.�

�
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�

BIBLE STUDY every Wednesday morning at 8:45 am at Saint Stephen  

Pastoral Center (131 East Elizabeth Street) and Wednesday evening at 7:00 

pm at Saint Rosalia (in the new school building). Sessions last an hour and 

we will spend about seven Wednesdays studying the Letter of James. Please 

contact Deacon Tom Berna by emailing tberna@diopitt.org or calling        

412�414�3125 indicating your desire to participate. Everyone is welcome!�

WINE, CHEESE AND THE GOSPEL. Father Stubna will begin his Spring 

2019 series of Wine, Cheese and the Gospel on Monday, February 25. 

Please consider joining us for wine, cheese and fellowship at 6:30 pm,        

followed by a presentation and discussion on the faith from 7:00 � 8:00 pm. All 

adults and young adults are welcome. The dates for the spring session are 

scheduled for Monday, February 25; Monday, March 25; Monday, April 29; 

and Monday, June 24. This series is held in the social hall of Saint Paul      

Cathedral (underneath the Church). Please join us! Father Stubna’s talk on 

February 25 is entitled: “Exploring some of the Heresies of the Church.”�

THE FLU SEASON IS UPON 

US and everyone is encouraged 

to engage in basic hygienic 

practices when you come to 

Church. Viral diseases are most 

often passed along through 

coughs, sneezes or physical 

contact. Cough or sneeze into 

your arm and not your hands. 

Please dispose of your used 

tissues in the garbage can and 

not on the floor or pews in 

Church. I encourage anyone 

who is not feeling well or has 

been exposed to the flu to 

PLEASE STAY HOME until you 

are well. It is not a sin to miss 

Mass in those conditions. In 

fact, it is a far worse sin to     

attend as you are knowingly  

putting others in the Church at 

risk of catching the flu as well. 

Please remember that there are 

other ways to exchange the sign 

of peace that do not involve 

shaking hands; a nod or wave of 

the hand is acceptable. When 

there are occasions to receive 

the Precious Blood at          

communion, those who have 

any illness (cold, cough, flu 

symptoms) should never receive 

from the chalice. Please use 

common sense and be          

respectful of others as we try to 

prevent the spread of the flu  

virus. Thank you.�

OUR WEEKLY 

NOVENA TO 

OUR MOTHER 

OF PERPETUAL 

HELP. At Saint 

Paul Cathedral on Wednesday 

evenings the Eucharist is       

exposed on the altar at 7:00 pm 

and confessions are heard from 

7:00�7:30 pm. The novena  

prayers and Benediction begin 

at 7:30 pm until about 8:00 pm. 

Please consider attending and 

bringing your needs and prayers 

to the attention of Our Blessed 

Mother who always hears our 

prayers and desires to lead us 

to the loving heart of her Son, 

Jesus Christ.�

WHO WAS THE REAL SAINT VALENTINE? He was a Roman Priest at 

a time when there was an emperor called Claudias who persecuted the 

church at that particular time. The emperor also had an edict that prohibited 

the marriage of young people. This was based on the hypothesis that         

unmarried soldiers fought better than married soldiers because married      

soldiers might be afraid of what might happen to them or their wives or      

families if they died. Remember as well, it was a very permissive society in 

which Valentine lived. Polygamy would have been much more popular than 

just one woman and one man living together. And yet some of them seemed 

to be attracted to Christian faith. But obviously the church thought that       

marriage was very sacred between one man and one woman for their life and 

that it was to be encouraged. And so, it immediately presented the problem to 

the Christian church of what to do about this.�

�

The idea of encouraging them to marry within the Christian church was what 

Valentine was about. And he secretly married them because of the edict.   

Valentine was eventually caught, imprisoned and tortured for performing   

marriage ceremonies against command of Emperor Claudius the second. 

There are legends surrounding Valentine's actions while in prison. One of the 

men who was to judge him in line with the Roman law at the time was a man 

called Asterius, whose daughter was blind. He was supposed to have prayed 

with and healed the young girl with such astonishing effect that Asterius     

himself became Christian as a result. In the year 269 AD, Valentine was    

sentenced to a three�part execution of a beating, stoning, and finally           

decapitation all because of his stand for Christian marriage. The story goes 

that the last words he wrote were in a note to Asterius' daughter. He inspired 

today's romantic missives by signing it, "from your Valentine." Whitefriars 

Street Church in Dublin, Ireland houses the remains of St. Valentine where 

many people make the pilgrimage to honor the courage and memory of this 

Christian saint.�

�

True devotion to St. Valentine is about what true love means. There comes a 

time where you have to lay your life upon the line for what you believe. And 

with the power of the Holy Spirit we can do that � even to the point of death. 

Valentine has come to be known as the patron saint of lovers. Before you   

enter into a Christian marriage you want some sense of God in your life � 

some great need of God in your life. If Valentine were here today, he would 

say to married couples that there comes a time where you're going to have to 

suffer. It's not going to be easy to maintain your commitment and your vows in 

marriage. Don't be surprised if the 'gushing' love that you have for someone 

changes to something less ‘gushing’ but maybe much more mature. And the 

question is, will you be ready for that? Will your love be strong enough to lay 

down your life for the other?�
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�

BANNS OF MARRIAGE. 

Please remember to keep in 

your prayers the following  

couples who are preparing for 

the Sacrament of Marriage at 

Saint Paul Cathedral in the 

coming weeks:�

�

III � Jason Wolinsky and�

       Marchelle Yatsko�

GIVING HAS 

NEVER BEEN   

EASIER! Visit 

www.stpaulpgh.org and   

click on the “online giving”   

button on the home page.  

First�time users will need to 

create a new account.    

Schedule recurring gifts or 

make one�time donations.�

SANCTUARY 

CANDLE FOR 

THIS WEEK,  

from February 9 

through February 

15, is being offered 

in memory of:�

�

RICHARD M. COSENTINO�

�

May he rest in peace.�

Young Adult Ministry Corner�

�

DISCERNMENT IN THE DESERT. Join us in Synod Hall following the      

Novena on Wednesday, February 13 for this new series in which we will delve 

into the early writings of the church fathers, sometimes known as the “desert” 

fathers. We will be reading The Philokalia (“love of the beautiful, the good”), a 

collection of texts written between the fourth and the fifteenth centuries by    

spiritual masters of the Orthodox Christian tradition. First published in Greek in 

1782, it is concerned with themes of universal importance: how man may      

develop his inner powers and awake from illusion; how he may overcome    

fragmentation and achieve spiritual wholeness; how he may attain the life of 

contemplative stillness and union with God.�

�

LIFE IN THE SPIRIT AT SAINT PAUL CATHEDRAL. Mondays, February 

11, February 18 and March 4, at 7:00 pm in Synod Hall. Ready to ignite the 

power and Love of God in your life? The Holy Spirit moved the apostles from 

fear to Love � from hiding to going out to the nations as missionaries and     

martyrs. This series is designed to heighten awareness of the Spirit of God 

working in our lives and in the life of the Church, to remove any barriers we 

might have to the Holy Spirit moving in our lives, and to personally invite,      

receive and respond to the fullness of Life in the Holy Spirit.�

�

Feb 11 � "I Thirst" � Our Need for our Savior � Bridget Finnegan�

Feb 18 � Inviting Life in The Holy Spirit � Father Joe Freedy�

Mar 4 � Growing in the Gifts of the Holy Spirit � Sister Bernadette, DLJC�

Noah Pepmeyer will lead worship each evening.�

�

All are welcome! Share this invitation with anyone seeking to grow in their     

relationship with the Holy Spirit, whether family, friends, neighbors, or          

even strangers. Questions? Email: OaklandPrayerGroup@gmail.com� or    

visit www.OaklandPrayerGroup.org. Learn more about the Renewal:       

http://www.iccrs.org/en/doctrinal�commission�questions�and�answers/.�

�

PASTOR VERIFICATION FORMS are required for each family who has        

students attending a Catholic school. This form needs to be signed by me as 

the administrator/pastor of the four parishes in our grouping. It is important for 

parents to understand that I am signing a form that indicates you are a          

registered, active member of your parish � that means that you are attending 

Mass regularly and contributing to the life of the parish with your time, talent and 

treasure. If this is not true, I am not able to sign the form. It is important that as 

parents you are taking your faith responsibility seriously by bringing your       

children to Mass and getting involved in the life of the parish.�

PUT OUT INTO DEEP WATER AND LOWER YOUR NETS FOR A 

CATCH. When we reflect on the life and ministry of Jesus it is pretty clear that 

so much of it was unexpected. God’s chosen people were certainly awaiting a 

Messiah, a Savior, but they were expecting a rich and powerful king, not an   

itinerant preacher. Even the people Jesus surrounded himself with � the poor, 

sinners, the marginalized � were unexpected. Why wouldn’t the Savior surround 

himself with more influential people? Yet, we know that Christ came to save all, 

not just some and that he casts his net far and wide in order to draw all people 

to himself. As followers of Christ, we seek to be his face and hands and heart in 

the world today and we look for countless ways to invite others to share in his 

life of faith. The words he speaks to Peter and the Apostles are spoken to us. 

“Do not be afraid” to “put out into deep water” and inspire the hearts of everyone 

you meet to know and love Jesus. While you may not think so, your witness of 

faith can be just what someone else needs to go deeper themselves in their  

relationship with the Lord. On Mission for The Church Alive! invites us all to look 

for ways build up the Body of Christ. Visit onmissionchurchalive.org to learn 

more and to stay informed.�

�
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Saint Paul Cathedral 

A NEW PROCEDURE IS IN PLACE FOR THE REST ROOMS IN THE CATHEDRAL. Effective         

immediately, the restrooms will only be open and operative during the Mass times. These are not public rest 

rooms but for those who attend Mass or the various events that take place in the Cathedral. The restrooms will 

be locked during the non�Mass times. This is a security measure that we have been asked to take by our       

security committee that involves a number of people from law enforcement, the FBI, FEMA, Homeland Security, 

the Diocese of Pittsburgh and our parish. There will be additional steps taken as we seek ways to make our   

Cathedral plant more secure and safe for all those who come for prayer and worship. This may be an             

inconvenience to some who have been using the rest rooms in off hours, but the risks are too great, and we 

need to be more diligent in securing our facilities.�

�

COFFEE AND DONUT SUNDAY is scheduled for next Sunday, February 17 following the 10:00 am and 

12:00 Noon Masses. Please join us in the parish social hall underneath the Church immediately following Mass 

for refreshments and fellowship. We are grateful to the Oakland Prayer Group for their help in coordinating this 

month’s gathering. Please join us!�

�

A GRANT WAS RECEIVED FROM THE HELEN N. DUFOUR ENDOWMENT FUND OF THE    

PITTSBURGH FOUNDATION for our capital improvement projects at the Cathedral. We are deeply grateful 

to the donor and to the board of directors of the Pittsburgh Foundation for making this possible. We are deeply 

grateful for this support and always remember our benefactors in our daily prayers and Masses.�

�

PASSING FROM DEATH TO NEW LIFE. We extend our deepest sympathies to the family of                   

DR. SEAN NOLAN who was buried from the Cathedral this past week. May he rest in peace.�

�

WE OFFER A SPECIAL WORD OF RECOGNITION, THANKS AND PRAYER FOR ALL THE MEN 

AND WOMEN FROM OUR PARISHES WHO ARE SERVING IN THE ARMED FORCES OF OUR 

COUNTRY. Let us never forget to keep these brave men and women in our prayers as they put their lives at 

risk every day in defense of our freedoms and our nation. I came across this prayer that can be offered for all 

those in the armed forces: “Heavenly Father, we commend to your gracious and protective care, all the men and 

women of our Armed Forces at home and abroad. Defend them day by day with your guiding hand and       

heavenly grace; encourage them and strengthen them in their trials, temptations, and discouragements; grant 

them your abiding presence wherever they may be. We ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen.”�

SAINTS OF THE WEEK. On February 14 the Church honors SAINT CYRIL AND SAINT METHODIUS, two 

brothers who introduced the Christian faith to Eastern Europe. Both were destined for political leadership but 

choose instead the life of prayer as monks. The emperor sent both of them to Moravia where the local ruler had 

been given permission to teach and to practice the Catholic faith in the vernacular language. These two brothers 

translated the Bible and the liturgy into the Slavic language, in the process developing what is known as the   

Cyrillic alphabet which laid the foundations for all Slavic literature. This drew the anger of many of the German 

bishops and priests and the brothers appealed directly to Rome. They had the joy in visiting Pope Adrian II to 

see the new Slavic liturgy approved but Cyril died shortly thereafter. Methodius continued the mission work for 

another 16 years and became a bishop to the Slavic peoples. Both of them faced a great deal of opposition and 

suffering but they remained faithful to the work of bringing the Scriptures and the liturgy to the Slavic people in a 

way that they could participate and understand. Pope John Paul II called them the “spiritual bridge between the 

Eastern and Western traditions of the Catholic Church.” Along with Saint Benedict, they are the patrons of     

Europe and patron saints of Christian unity.�

�
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Saint Regis Parish 

LOS ESTADOS DE CONTRIBUCIÓN OFERTORIOS para 2018 ahora 

están disponibles para fines de impuesto a la renta. Por favor llame a la     

oficina de la parroquia durante las horas de oficina para solicitar su copia. 

(stregisparish@outlook.com)�

�

�

THE VOTIVE LAMP AT   

THE SORROWFUL VIRGIN 

SHRINE burns for the           

intentions of the living and     

deceased members of the  

Catholic Women's Guild.�

LINEA DE  LA DIOSECIS�

PARA ASISTENCIA A�

VICTIMAS:�

1�888�808�1235�

�

CHILDLINE PARA�

REPORTAR SOSPECHAS�

DE MALTRATO DE NIÑOS: �

1�800�932�0313�

�

THE VOTIVE LAMP ON THE 

ALTAR�OF SAINT JOSEPH 

burns for the living and          

deceased priests, religious, 

founders and parishioners.�

�

THE SANCTUARY LAMPS 

BEFORE THE BLESSED 

SACRAMENT burn this week 

for an increase in vocations to 

the priesthood to continue the 

work of Christ’s redemption.�

THE VOTIVE LAMP ON THE 

ALTAR OF OUR LADY burns 

for the intentions of the donors 

to the Maintenance Fund and all 

benefactors of our Parish.�

TODAY’S 10:00 AM MASS (February 10) is being offered for FRANK, 

JEAN, and LARRY JOHNSON as requested by James and Jean Johnson.�

LITURGICAL MINISTER SCHEDULE�

�

Sunday, February 10�

EMM: Patricia Marino�

Lector: Irene Sparte�

�

Sunday, February 17�

EMM: Yolanda Caruso�

Lector: Theresa Riley�

�

Sunday, February 24�

EMM: Diane Dougherty�

Lector: Gregory Thomas�

�

THE MONTH OF FEBRUARY IS DEDICATED TO THE HOLY      

FAMILY. This year the entire month of February falls within the liturgical   

season of Ordinary Time, represented by the liturgical color green. Green, the 

symbol of hope, is the color of the sprouting seed and arouses in the faithful 

the hope of reaping the eternal harvest of heaven, especially the hope of a 

glorious resurrection. Jesus, Mary and Joseph, I give you my heart and my 

soul. Jesús, María y José, te entrego mi corazón y mi alma.�

�

OFFERTORY CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS for 2018 are               

now available for income tax purposes. Please call the parish office            

during office hours to request your copy or email your request to     

stregisparish@outlook.com.�

�

LOOKING AHEAD! The Penitential Season of Lent will begin this year on 

Ash Wednesday, March 6.�

�

THE PARISHIONERS OF SAINT REGIS invite you to come and worship 

with us on Thursday mornings at 10:00 am and/or Sundays at 10:00 am for 

the English Mass or 12:00 Noon for the Spanish Mass.�

�

HAPPY SAINT VALENTINE’S DAY!�

�

¡FELIZ DÍA DE SAN VALENTÍN!�

�

BUON GIORNO DI SAN VALENTINO!�

�

SZCZĘŚLIWY SAINT VALENTINE DAY!�

�

¡MIRANDO HACIA EL FUTURO! La Temporada Penitencial de Cuaresma 

comenzará este año el miércoles de ceniza, el 6 de marzo.�

�
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Saint Rosalia Parish 

�

�

THE CRUCIFIX OF CHRIST 

THE HIGH PRIEST is in the 

home of GENE and 

MAUREEN RUA this week. 

Please call or visit the rectory 

office to reserve the Crucifix  

for this year and use the      

accompanying prayer booklet 

to pray for vocations. There 

are still 19 weeks available.�

THANK YOU to the Ladies   

of Charity for donating and  

assisting with the refreshments 

for the recent finance and   

pastoral council meetings.�

MEETING SCHEDULE�

�

LAZARUS BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP meets the first Tuesday 

of the month at 6:30 pm in the old school building. Please call Mary Ann at   

412�521�6256 or Gerry at 412�421�3684 for information.�

�

MARY’S ROSALIAN ROSARY MINISTRY meets to make rosaries the third 

Tuesday of the month at 7:00 pm in the resource room in the new school   

building. Everyone is welcome to join us. All we need are willing hands and 

open hearts as we honor our Blessed Mother by making rosaries for different 

ministries as well as shut�ins, nursing homes, high schools, jail facilities and our 

Military. All supplies are provided. We pray the Rosary the last Thursday of the 

month at 7:00 pm in the Church. All are welcome.�

�

PRE�BAPTISM CLASS is required for parents and should be prior to child’s 

birth. Classes are held on the last Sunday of the following months: January, 

March, May, July, September and November at 1:15 pm in Saint Rosalia 

Church. Call the rectory office to register for the class.�

�

RCIA inquiries can be made by emailing Sister Ann Rosalia at                   

srannrosalia@yahoo.com.�

�

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION inquiries can be made by emailing�Terri Taormina 

at faithformation@saintrosalia.org.�

�

YOUTH GROUP. The St. Stephen / St. Rosalia Youth Group is for students in 

grades 8�12. The group meets from 6:30 � 8:00 pm every other Wednesday at 

either Saint Rosalia School or at Saint Stephen Pastoral Center (131 East   

Elizabeth Street).�

�

LOOKING FOR A GIFT 

THAT KEEPS ON GIVING? 

FEELING LUCKY? Why not 

purchase a daily drawing ticket 

for $5, which gives you a 

chance to win daily for an    

entire month? Winning ticket 

numbers are based on the 

evening PA lottery. You can 

win from $50�$500 and all   

proceeds benefit our church. 

Tickets for February and 

March are available in the  

rectory office. If you have a 

special lucky number, we can 

reserve it for you each month if 

it is available.�

PASSING FROM DEATH TO NEW LIFE. We extend our deepest         

sympathies to the family of MARY ANN MASTRIANO who was buried from 

Saint Rosalia this past week. May her soul and all the souls of the faithful      

departed rest in peace.�

�

THE RECTORY OFFICE WILL BE HAPPY TO PROVIDE                   

PARISHIONERS WITH CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS for income     

tax purposes. Please keep in mind that some work does need to be done to 

prepare the information properly. So please give us several days’ notice to   

prepare the necessary information for you and we can either mail you the  

statement or you can pick up the statement at the rectory office.�

MASS ATTENDANCE 

COUNTS will continue 

through March 2019. The   

ushers are asked to count    

the number of people in       

attendance for each weekend 

Mass and holyday. These 

numbers are reported to the 

Diocese.�

OLD BLESSED PALM. You can bring your old blessed palm to Church and 

place them in the baskets along the altar railing. They will be burned and used 

for ashes for Ash Wednesday.�

�
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Saint Stephen Parish 

PASSED THROUGH DEATH INTO ETERNAL LIFE. Parish Sympathy is 

extended to the family and friends of DAN HAGAN who was laid to rest    

Monday, January 28. Please keep in your prayers his family. May he have a 

new life in heaven with God.�

UPCOMING PARISH EVENTS for the week of February 10:�

�

Sunday, February 10:      10:30 am � CCD Classes�

� � �        � �   Parish Breakfast�

�

Tuesday, February 12:       6:00 pm � RCIA�

�

Wednesday, February 13: 8:45 am � Bible Study St. Stephen Pastoral Center�

� � �          7:00 pm � Bible Study St. Rosalia�

� � �          6:00 pm � St. Vincent DePaul Meeting�

�

Sunday, February 17:        10:30 am � CCD Classes�

�

SANCTUARY LIGHT. If you 

would like to have a Sanctuary 

Light dedicated to a loved one, 

please stop in or call the office 

to set a date for the week you 

request. This is a good way to 

honor our loved ones. The     

offering is $20.�

RENTAL OF SPARTAN 

HALL. If you are interested in 

renting Spartan Hall please call 

Rose Velgich at 412�407�7122 

for information.�

�

SANCTUARY LIGHT       

MEMORIAL. This week the 

Sanctuary Light burns in         

the memory of FAYE PETTNER 

as requested by Joe and Judi 

Rossi.�

CONTACT THE PARISH  

OFFICE if you are planning a 

Baptism or Marriage, if you are 

in need of offertory envelopes or 

if someone in your family is sick 

or in the hospital so that the   

office is aware.�

�

THE COLLECTION TOTALS from the week of Sunday, January 27 are as 

follows. Many thanks to those who donate to these important parish funds:�

�

Repairs:� � � $126.00�

�

Votives/Sanctuary Light:� $68.00�

�

Donations:� � � $100.00�

�

St. Anthony/DePaul:�� $185.00�

�

LITURGICAL MINISTERS SCHEDULE for the week of February 17�

�

Lector:� � Cil Grandillo�

�

Server:� � Catherine Perekiszka�

�

EEM:� � � Jim McLaughlin�

� � � Jesse Johns�

� � � Helen Johns�

� � � Zach Johns�

�

Cross Bearer:� Jim McLaughlin�

�

PARISH BREAKFAST will be 

held today from 10:30 am to 

11:30 am hosted by the        

Confirmation group. All are    

welcome.�

THANK YOU to the Family and Friends of Bill O’Neil for their donations to 

Saint Stephen Parish in his memory.�

�

PALM. Please bring in your old Palm and place it in the container in the back 

of the church. Thank you.�

�

CANDLES. Please see the ushers if you would like to purchase candles.�

�
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LITURGICAL SCHEDULE & MASS INTENTIONS�

Date� Time� Location� Intention�

Monday, February 11, Weekday�

Gn 1:1�19 * Mk 6:53�56�

8:15 AM� St. Paul Cathedral� Laura Bazik�

10:00 AM� St. Stephen� Faye Pattner�

12:05 PM� St. Paul Cathedral� Anna Mae Waddell�

Tuesday, February 12, Weekday�

Gn 1:20�2:4a * Mk 7:1�13�

8:15 AM� St. Paul Cathedral� Intentions of the Cathedral Enrollment Society �

10:00 AM� St. Rosalia� Peyton and Dunne Family�

12:05 PM� St. Paul Cathedral� Enrico Sciulli�

Wednesday, February 13, Weekday�

Gn 2:4b�9, 15�17 * Mk 7:14�23�

8:15 AM� St. Paul Cathedral� Mary Lou Palsa�

10:00 AM� St. Stephen� Lucy�

12:05 PM� St. Paul Cathedral� Father Stubna, Birthday�

7:00 PM� St. Paul Cathedral� Novena and Benediction�

Thursday, February 14,�

Saints Cyril, Monk, �

and Methodius, Bishop �

Gn 2:18�25 * Mk 7:24�30�

8:15 AM� St. Paul Cathedral� The Deceased Members of the Brady and Aschmann Families�

10:00 AM� St. Regis� Special Intentions (Anton and Claudia)�

12:05 PM� St. Paul Cathedral� Jerry Hays�

Friday, February 15, Weekday�

Gn 3:1�8 * Mk 7:31�37�

8:15 AM� St. Paul Cathedral� Patrick Spano�

10:00 AM� St. Rosalia� Robert, Eleanor, Michael, and Tim Kelley�

12:05 PM� St. Paul Cathedral� Betty “O’Toole” Smith�

Saturday, February 16, Weekday�

Gn 3:9�24 * Mk 8:1�10�

8:15 AM� St. Paul Cathedral� Doris Lang�

12:05 PM� St. Paul Cathedral� Edward and Lillian Plavko�

4:00 PM� St. Rosalia� Father Joe Reschick, Living�

6:00 PM� St. Paul Cathedral�

Frances and John Dezzutti�

Sunday, February 17, �

Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time�

Jer 17:5�8 * 1 Cor 15:12, 16�20 * �

Lk 6:17, 20�26�

6:30 AM� St. Paul Cathedral� People of the Parish�

9:30 AM� St. Stephen� Bill O’Neil�

10:00 AM� St. Paul Cathedral� James and Angela D’Aquilante�

10:00 AM� St. Regis� Christina Marino�

11:00 AM� St. Rosalia� Lina Guidone�

12:00 PM� St. Paul Cathedral� August and Rose Haft�

12:00 PM�

St. Regis�

Spanish Mass�

For the Parishioners / Por los Parroquianos�

6:00 PM� St. Paul Cathedral� Carlo and Elisabetta Sciulli�

CHILDLINE � Report suspected child abuse:1.800.932.0313� Diocese of Pittsburgh Victim Abuse Hotline:1.888.808.1235�

FAITHFUL STEWARDSHIP�

A word of thanks to all who give so generously to support our parishes and their many services.�

Saint Paul Cathedral�

�

Sunday, Jan. 27: $ 12,128.19�

Saint Regis�

�

Sunday, Jan. 27: $ 1,284.00�

Saint Rosalia�

�

Sunday, Jan. 27: $ 3,039.00�

Saint Stephen�

�

Sunday, Jan. 27: $ 2,308.75�

�

“Spread love everywhere you go: first of all, in your own house. Give love to your children, to your wife or husband, to a next�door 

neighbor... Let no one ever come to you without leaving better and happier. Be the living expression of God's kindness; kindness in your 

face, kindness in your eyes, kindness in your smile, kindness in your warm greeting." ~ Saint Mother Teresa of Calcutta�


